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Prayer matters from the Steering Committee 8th February 2010

The next meeting is 15 th March at 8pm in Scampton. 

1 Please pray for the Carnival Camp Saturday 13th to Wednesday 17th February. When between 25 and 39 teenagers will go to the farm to be away from the dangers of the carnival. Any thing goes in Olinda during Carnival and most of it is not of God!!!!!

2 There are still three directors of the Project who continue to show little interest and there are two new people who might join or replace them. They are called Ana Claudia and Patricia Cortez, both have experience in working with social help groups
A meeting will take place after carnival.

3 The safe house is in desperate need of at least one more member of staff. Please pray for a suitable member to be found and for the funding.

4 Living Waters have held their AGM recently and two new council members were elected. Please pray for their vision and their work in that place and for wisdom and protection for the whole council.

5 John and Hudson are back at university. John is continuing developing his small business and Hudson is looking for work experience.

6 Ian and Simea are both having health issues at present. Simea is being investigated for a possible bacterial infection and Ian has to have a biopsy on his bladder shortly when his blood picture has improved.
7 Please pray for Andy and Rosie as they continue to settle into married life and their roles in Olinda

8 Pam and John Bailey from Sheffield  had been in Olinda for three weeks in January.  They spoke about the wonderful time they had spent with João, who had been a youth worker at their church in 07/08, and his family. It had been an inspiring and blessed time with lots of evidence of God’s grace and provision. They had been able to attend Living Waters Church and a service at Cases de meu Pai Safe House.  Because it was a holiday period in Brazil they had not been able to see the Sunday School or the activities in the family centre based at Living Waters.  However, they had been able to spend a little time talking to people involved in The Project and in particular Ian and Siméa and Andy.   They were both impressed and somewhat in awe of the work being done now, and what had been done over many years, by Ian and Siméa.  Although not  for reporting directly what they had been told, they had formed some views on what might be needed to take The Project forward.  They are both fired with the need to help The Project to refine and deliver its vision of a holistic approach to bringing hope and a better future to the families living around Living Waters Church.
9 There is to be a meeting of a sub committee to look at these issues.

10 There are many changes happening for several reasons in Olinda and they need our prayers to protect them and for God to show them His vision and His way forward. I urge you all to pray regularly and earnestly for all the workers, all the young people and their families.

Love in Christ

Beth   
